
Augusta County Electoral Board 
Approved Minutes of Meeting  

September 21, 2021  
Registrar’s Office, Augusta County Government Center 

 
 
I.        Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order at 2:38pm.  Present were Marcy Reedy, Chair;  
          Dave Leatherwood, Vice Chair; Georgia Alvis-Long, Secretary; and Connie Evans, Director of  
          Elections/General Registrar. 
 
II.       Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting.  Dave moved to approve the minutes from the August 26th  
          meeting.  Marcy seconded.  The motion was approved unanimously.  
 
III.     Registrar’s Report. 
          A.  Voter Count. 
         Connie reported that as of today, at 2:15pm, the Early Voting In Person total ballots cast was 548.   
         She went on to report that as of yesterday ballots mailed out was 1273, ballots emailed out was 47,  
         ballots emailed or by mail for print option was 8, ballot applications received and processed was  
         1479, and ballots received back was 3 (2 in person and 1 non-usps). 
 
IV.     Continuing Business. 
          None. 
 
V.      New Business. 
         A.  Appoint new OEs. 
               Paul Newman 
               Beth Daisy 
               Matthew Alexander 
                 Georgia moved to appoint all names submitted as new OEs with their term ending on February  
                28, 2022.  Dave seconded.  The motion was approved unanimously. 
  
         B.  Training Workshop. 
               Marcy, Dave, Georgia, and Connie collaboratively worked on a Power Point Presentation to use  
               for the training of all Officers of Election prior to the November 2 General Election.  It was  
               decided, unanimously, that a dry run on the training session would be done on October 11th at  
               2:00pm.  Connie will check on a location once Joyce returns from vacation. 
 
VI.     Other Business. 
               A.  Public Comments - Cliff Garstang made a brief appearance, earlier during the meeting, to  
               say hello to everyone.   
 
   B.  Board Member Comments - Marcy stated that Pam Carter, Republican Candidate for  
               Pastures District Board of Supervisor, had made a request that for Ballot Styles 6 and 7 the  
               Officer of Elections for those respective precincts emphasize to the voter that the ballot is 2  
               sided.  Connie reminded us that this matter had been discussed and emphasized to the Early  
               Voting Officers of Election during their training session and that it was currently being done. 
 
VII.    Adjournment.       
         The meeting was unanimously adjourned at 5:17pm.  The next Board meeting is TBD. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

  
Georgia Alvis-Long, Secretary 


